
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

13 December 2024 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Fri 13 Dec Sport Assembly 
2.15pm. Christmas Casual Day 
Tues 17 Dec  9.00am End of 
Year Mass 
Tues 17 Dec Students finish for 
2024 at 1.00pm 
 

START OF 2025 
Tues 28 Jan Staff Return 
Wed 29 Jan  Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 1 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Thurs 30 Jan Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 2 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Fri 31 Jan Classes start for all (F-
6) 
 
2025 Professional Development 

Days for staff 
Term 1 
Tues11th March - Religious 
Education Focus 
Term 2 
Mon 19th May 2025 - PD Re-
view 
Tues20th May  - PD Review 
Term 3 
Wed13th August - Religious 
Education Focus 
Term 4 
Mon the 3rd of November 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of 
each term 
Term 1 - Fri 4th April  
Term 2 - Fri 4th July  
Term 3 - Fri 19th September  
Term 4 - Tues 16th December 
(last day of the 2025 school year 
for students). 
 
Term 2 - Three Way Conversa-
tions (First Semester Reports) 
Thursday 3rd July 10:00am - 
6:00pm 
Friday 4th July 8:00am - 
12:40pm 

‘What Jesus did here in Cana of Galilee was the first of the signs through which he revealed 
his glory; and his disciples believed in him.’  John 2:1-11 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

End of the School Year 
Dear God, at the end of this school year we are so thankful for all the good things 

that have happened to us and our class this year. 
We thank you for all we have learned over this year, for our teachers, parents, 

and all who have taught and guided us. 
We thank you for our friends and all that we have shared together. 

 
Please Lord look after all the Our Lady’s community until we see each other again 

in 2025. 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Today I write my last newsletter for 2024 and I feel a great sense of pride in our school 
community and all that we have achieved together. Last week when we held our Art Show 
and Dinner in the Yard it was a great example of how wonderful this community is. I would 
like to thank all the Our Lady’s School community; our Parish Priest Father Peter Damien 
and his Assistant Priests Father Peter Hoang and Father Peter Zin, the students, parents 
and staff for collaborating together and making 2024 a very successful year. I hope that 
parents can join us for our final mass on Tuesday the 17th of December at 9.00am. We will 
be having our final assembly at 12.30pm also on Tuesday.  
Please come and join us to celebrate the conclusion of 2024 . 
 

A very special farewell to our wonderful Year 6 students and all the 

staff and students that are leaving Our Lady’s school.  

May God bless you all and may your future be bright and happy. 

 

The staff of Our Lady’s school wish everyone in the Our Lady’s School  

community a happy and holy Christmas. 

May your holidays be relaxing and full of fun family times. 

Keep safe and we look forward to seeing every one in 2025. 
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Dinner in the Yard and The Art Show 
What a beautiful way for our school community to celebrate our children’s artwork. Thank 
you to Ms Pina and her band of parent and student helpers for turning our hall into a spec-
tacular art gallery.  
It was heart warming to see so many families joining in for the Dinner in the Yard relaxing 
and enjoying DJ Con’s Christmas carols. A big thank you to the Our Lady’s Stars Choir for 
their delightful performance of many classical Christmas carols. On top of all that Santa came 
to visit us! It truly was a memorable evening. Thank you to everyone who attended. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FI Lillian Valencia FJ Wendy Veldman 

1K Menica Granata & Angelica Mendoza 1L Monique Bensemann 

2M Beatrice Robles 2N Steph Huynh 

3E Rochelle Kumar 3F Michelle Gurry 

4G Christine Chu & Jo McManus 4H Karen Everson & Tanya Majczak 

5C Huyen Nguyen 5D Rebecca Chiodo 

6A Shai Backus 6B Belinda Whelan & Jen Howe 

A BIG THANK YOU TO OUR AMAZING CANTEEN MANAGERS NUBIA AND CONNIE 
for providing delicious food for the students to enjoy throughout this year.  
The canteen will be open on Tuesday but only for  
snacks during the first break. Not for lunch orders.  
 
Please remember to pack lunch for your child on Tues-
day as they will have lunch before school finishes at 
1.00pm 



 

Warm regards, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

A BIG THANK YOU to…... 
The Parents Advisory Board and 
the Parents and Friends  
Committee 
 
Firstly I would like to acknowledge the important work of the Parent Advisory 
Board (Hang, Alanna, Cinnamon and Dan) who have provided the parent voice to 
all matters to do with the school. Thank you for giving up your precious time to 
attend the meetings. We have really appreciated your ideas, expertise and ad-
vice. I look forward to working together with you in 2025. 
 
Thank you to a special group of people who have worked very hard this year: our 
Parents and Friends Committee members (Michelle, Christine and Elena). Thank 
you for all your hard work, time and energy. You have organised events such as 
the Colour Fun Run which have raised an amazing amount for Our Lady’s School 
and also injected much fun into the school.  
 
Thank you to all the parents who have supported Our Lady’s fund raising activi-
ties in 2024, without your generosity we could not have been able to get the 
much needed equipment such as the shade sails for our playground.  
 
A school cannot function without the generous support of its parents and I would 
like to sincerely thank all the parent helpers and volunteers who have helped 
throughout the year in so many different ways such as in the classrooms, on ex-
cursions, during the swimming program, in the canteen, and supporting the Par-
ents and Friends events such as the Mother’s Day, Father’s Day stalls.  
 
We appreciate all you’ve done and we look forward to further strengthening the 
school and parent partnership in 2025. 
 



 

Professional Development Days for staff - No school for the children 
Term 1 
Tuesday 11th March 2025 - Religious Education Focus 
 
Term 2 
Monday 19th May 2025 - PD Review 
Tuesday 20th May 2025 - PD Review 
 
Term 3 
Wednesday 13th August 2025 - Religious Education Focus 
 
Time in Lieu Days 
These are days which are designated to teachers to compensate for all the out of normal 
school hours events that teachers attend. These include but are not limited to such events as 
the Sacraments, Dinner in the Yard, Camps and Parent Information evenings. 
 
1:00pm finish days at the end of each term 
Term 1 - Friday 4th April 2025 
Term 2 - Friday 4th July 2025 
Term 3 - Friday 19th September 2025 
Term 4 - Tuesday 16th December 2025 (last day of the 2025 school year for students) 
Staff last day will be on the 17th of December. The 18th and 19th of December are designated 
Time In Lieu days. 
 
Professional Planning Day (PPT) 
One day a year is allocated by the award for teachers to attend to planning, assessment, re-
port writing and other aspects that are part of their teaching role. The day allocated is Mon-
day the 3rd of November. Students will not be required to attend school. 
 
Days where the school will be open by appointment 
Term 1 - Getting to Know You Days 
Wednesday 29th January 2025 
Thursday 30th January 2025 
 
Term 2 - Three Way Conversations (First Semester Reports) 
Thursday 3rd July 2025 10:00am - 6:00pm 
Friday 4th July 2025 8:00am - 12:40pm 



 



 



 



 



 

Children’s Christmas Eve Pageant 2024 
 

Primary school age children are warmly invited to participate in our an-
nual Children and Families Christmas Mass, to be held at 6.00pm Christ-
mas Eve at Our Lady’s Church. Children of the parish will perform a short 
Nativity liturgy before Mass begins. 
 
Please email your name and contact details to the parish office before December 16 with 
your children’s names and ages if they would like to participate (sunshine@cam.org.au)  
For more details contact Jacinta on 0408 314 428. 
 
Dates of Rehearsals: 
WEDNESDAY 18 DECEMBER: 3.00pm - 4.00pm. 
MONDAY 23 DECEMBER: 3.00pm - 4.30pm. 
*Parents must stay during the rehearsals 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS THANK YOU 
 
In 2017 I took on the role of the president for the Our Lady’s Parents and Friends Com-
mittee and it has been my absolute pleasure serving this school community. 
 
Together with very small but mighty team we have ran many successful fundraisers includ-
ing a School Fete, Bunnings BBQs, movie nights, discos, trivia nights, show days, Mother’s Day & Father’s Day stalls 
and our most recent fundraising event which was the fantastic Colour Run! Over the years we have managed to raise 
significant funds which has been spent on new Chromebooks, iPads, readers, new library books, interschool sports 
uniforms and most recently funds towards the new shade sail for the playground. 
I would like to say a huge thank you to all the volunteers who have help along the way, from turning a sausage, buying 
a ticket to our events, manning a table at our Mothers and Father’s Day stalls, popping popcorn, packing showbag or-
ders or helping with the second hand uniform sales your help has not gone unnoticed and without it we would not be 
able to hold such successful events and raise money for our school. 
 
To Jayne, Mary Anne and Catherine in the office thank you for all of the extra work you put in, from printing off the 
labels for the showbags, cutting up and organising the raffle tickets, loading everything onto QKR, organising floats, 
counting the money and all the flyers and notices you have typed up and put in the news letters I have appreciated 
every bit of your help. 
 
To Pat and Christine thank you for trusting in me and allowing me to take our fundraising efforts to the next level by 
trying new things that have brought so much fun and joy to the students and school Community. All the times you 
stayed back for our meetings all the emails and phone calls back and forth organising all the events has never gone 
unnoticed. 
 
To my two trusty sidekicks Elena and Christine, we were a small but mighty team! I have enjoyed getting to know you 
both and working along side you to bring all these fantastic events to life. I couldn’t have achieved what we have with-
out your help. 
But most of all thank you to the beautiful children of Our Lady’s seeing your smiles at all these events has made all the 
hard work put in worth it. 
So as my time at Our Lady’s Finishes after 17 years of my children being students here, I wish the Parents and Friends 
Committee of 2025 great success and I strongly urge any parents thinking of joining to do so, it is so worth it just to see 
the smiles on the children’s faces. 
 
Thank you, 
Michelle Hayes  



 



 

 



 



 


